Greensboro Free Library Trustee Meeting

August 28, 2018

MINUTES

Present:  Hal Gray, Becky Arnold, Lise Armstrong, Carol Reynolds, Virginia Lapierre, Stephanie Thomson, Donna Jenckes, John Miller

Librarians:  Mary Metcalf, Debbie Kasper, Emily Purdy

Absent:  Rosann Hickey-Cook

1.  Meeting called to order @ 4:00.

2.  Revisions to agenda:  Fred’s pre-buy discussion, 2019 Budget, tax return

3.  7/31 Minutes were approved as distributed

4.   Librarian’s Report Highlights:
High speed internet access still pending

Tom Anastasio’s continued computer care celebrated and appreciated

Book order almost complete

An anonymous donor provided funds for a new toilet

Mackenna Lapierre’s work on the library inventory is almost complete.

Facebook user number correction was reviewed

DOL just released their Five Year Plan.  Mary will send Trustees the link for review.  

Volunteer Appreciation event to be held at Mary’s home on Thursday 8/30

5.  Youth Librarian’s Report Highlights:
Collaborating with WonderArts this fall to offer a StoryKeepers program with Natalie Kinsey-Warnock.  Thus far, 16 students have signed up.

A successful summer of programming was reported with many of the programs being offered at no cost to the library.

A discussion/clarification of the home-schoolers.  These children are not just from Greensboro and Stannard.

6.  Fundraising Report:
Carol Reynolds reported on the results of the summer raffle.  Thank you notes will be written to the people and businesses who donated raffle prizes.  A total of $2680 was raised.

Donations ear-marked for the building’s exits were discussed.

Virginia Lapierre and Becky Arnold will meet to develop a draft of the fall newsletter.

7.  Treasurer’s Report:
Tax document was reviewed and discussed.

Fred’s pre-buy offer of 1500 gallons @ $2.689 was discussed.  John Miller moved to accept the offer as presented by Donna Jenckes.  Becky Arnold seconded the motion.  Motion carried.  It was suggested to make sure our tank is compliant with the new state regulations.

Donna Jenckes and Lise Armstrong are working on a procedures manual for the library’s finances.  

Budget Committee was formed to include Donna Jenckes, Hal Gray and Becky Arnold.  2019 budget is due 12/1 to the Town.  It needs to be ready to present to the Trustees at the October meeting for Trustee approval in November.

Trustees are urged to read the VLCT’s summary of the Open Meeting Law.  Stephanie Thomson will develop an abridged version and get it to Hal Gray for distribution.

8.  Septic bills have been submitted to the Town.

9.  Volunteer Status:  Debbie Kasper reports that the fall and winter volunteer list look good.  Another training course has been suggested.

10.  Hal Gray distributed copies of the revised By-Laws for review.  The website committee will be meeting with Mary Metcalf to discuss next steps.  John Miller led work on the Long Range Plan with a focus on Objective 2.

Adjourn @ 5:30

